EDITORIAL NOTE 521

EDITORIAL NOTE

The Editors of the Harvard Theological Review take pleasure
in announcing that in the next volume, beginning January, 1914,
a new department of current literature will be introduced, in
which it will be their endeavor to bring to the attention of their
readers, as promptly as possible, recent publications in the va-
rious fields of theological study and in related subjects such as
the history of religions, social ethics, and religious education.
The department will include signed reviews by competent hands
with short descriptive and critical notices. As hitherto, impor-
tant books or groups of books will be discussed at greater length
in special articles, and from time to time surveys will be given of
the progress of learning in particular fields. In these various ways
the Editors hope to attain two ends: first, early and comprehen-
sive notice of new books in their field, and, second, deliberate and
authoritative criticism of such as are of greater interest or more
permanent significance.

In connection with this enlargement of its scope, the body of
the Review will be printed in a new and somewhat larger type,
which, it is believed, will be acceptable to many of its readers.

The Reverend Frederic Palmer, D.D., Lecturer in the Harvard
Divinity School, has been added to the Editorial Committee,
and will serve as Managing Editor.

Tae EpitoriIAL COMMITTEE.
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